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DMC reported that based upon its continuing review of cases involving treatment
plans generated using the Theratronics treatment planning system, DMC identified
one additional potential misadministration. (DMC  earlier reported one
misadministration identified on March 22, 1994.) The case reported by DMC
involved a treatment which was terminated prior to the prescribed implantation
period due to medical complications. However, DMC noted that recent tumor dose
calculations indicated that the actual dose delivered to the prescribed tumor
site was approximately 21 percent greater than what was previously recorded for
this case. The lTicensee is continuing its review of this case.

Region IV plans to conduct a special inspection during the week of March 28,
1994, to review the circumstances associated with the misadministrations as well
as the problems identified with the software programs used in the Theratronics
treatment planning system. NMSS is continuing its review with the Food and Drug
Administration (FDA) to determine whether Theratronics has notified the FDA of
the problem. (Theratronics informed the licensees’ consultant on March 22, 1994,
that a Product/Device Alert report had been submitted to FDA. However, NMSS has
not yet been able to substantiate that a report was submitted.)

Both licensees have informed Region IV that they plan to issue local press
releases. However, as of 0700 (CST) on March 24, 1994, the licensees had not yet
informed Region [V of the content of the press releases.

The state of Montana has been informed.

Region IV received notification of this occurrence by telephone from Dr. Lionel
Tapia (SVHHC) and Dr. Mark Edwards (DMC). Region 1V has notified NMSS.

This information has been confirmed with a licensee representative.

Contact: C. CAIN L. KASNER
(817)860-8186 (817)860-8213



